Moscow Food Co-op Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes

July 15, 2008

Location: UI Business and Technology Incubator, 121 W. Sweet Ave.

Present:  Bill Beck, Kathleen Ryan, Kimberly Vincent, Gary Macfarlane, Chris Caudill (via phone), Kenna Eaton (GM), Candace Magnuson (appointed recorder), 

Guests: Amy Lucker (Co-op Wellness Manager), Jessica Bearman (representative of the Strategic Plan Working Group)

Absent: Donal Wilkinson, Joe Thompson 

Call to Order: 6:05 pm

Minutes: 


Kimberly motioned, seconded by Bill, to accept the June 2008 minutes; vote was unanimous to accept, Chris abstained

Action Items from Previous Meetings:

Employee Bonus: 

Discussion: are bonuses given through the BOD’s or GM’s discretion and is the language of the policies consistent with the personnel manual?

Action: the BPD committee will go back through the governance policies to ensure they’re consistent with the personnel manual and will craft new wording by the first week in August.

Kimberly motioned, seconded by Kathleen, to give Kenna approval to distribute a bonus following the guidelines adopted by the BOD contingent upon 2007 profit still being available, vote was unanimous to approve. 

Chris ended phone contact at 6:25.

Strategic Plan: 


Jessica presented the latest draft of the Strategic Plan that included input from Kathleen.  Discussion followed outlining ideas for further revision as well as what course should now be followed to gather more member feed back and adopt the plan.


Revision suggestions:

· Add a preamble that explains the purpose of the plan and the nature of the plan as a “living” document, lists the goals, emphasizes the depth of the process that created the plan, and states the Co-op’s mission and the international cooperative principles.


· Change the format so goals are numbered and sub-goals are identified in another way, for example with letters.

· Goal 1: remove the word “ownership,” emphasize the importance of increasing the involvement of all members and increasing membership among current shoppers.

· Goal 2: within issue of employee retention, improve exit interviewing

· Goal 3: expand vision beyond Moscow to Palouse, throughout document replace “grocery store” with “food co-op.”

· Goals 3 and 4: rethink these goals to more thoughtfully address “3rd place” or “community hub”, structure addressed but lacks heart, eliminate goal 4 if it becomes redundant through this rethinking process.

· Goal 5: avoid listing organizations as partners so as not to limit possible partners.

Action: Kenna will send Jessica the governance policies.

Member Feedback and Plan Adoption:

Action: Within one week the BOD members will send Jessica any further input for the Strategic Plan.

Action:  Jessica will take the plan and BOD feed back to the working group to create a final draft.  An abbreviated version of the plan will be created for the September newsletter, due August 15th.

Action: At the same time as the appearance of the September newsletter, the Strategic Plan will also be available on the website with links to an email address for feed back as well as a survey.  Copies of the Strategic Plan will also be available in the store.

Action: The Strategic Plan Working Group will staff a table at the annual membership meeting, as well as a few times in the store throughout September, to collect feed back from members.

It is hoped that by the end of September enough feedback will have been collected that a final living plan can be created upon which the BOD can vote to adopt and present to the membership.

Old Action Items: (7:19)

Policy B4: Kenna explained how the change of format came about, discussion of footers and headers followed.


Kimberly motioned, seconded by Bill, to accept as compliant Kenna’s report on Policy B4; vote was unanimous to approve.

Policy B3:  Discussion: What is the BOD to do when a policy requires direct inspection?  Is a report required from Kenna for this policy or from the BOD?

Action: By next BOD meeting, the BPD committee will review the policy calendar to ensure that the methods for each policy are appropriate. 

Action: Candace will finish creation of a spreadsheet tracking policy reports and will include it in next BOD packet.

The decision was made that there was no need to vote on Policy B3 because the report was not needed since the method was direct inspection.

“Checklist”:

Action: by next meeting Kenna will have created a picture outline of the co-op’s management/staff structure.

Action: Kimberly will write a paragraph for Candace to include on the new BOD board within one week 

Action: Chris will write opening paragraph for the BOD’s new section within the website before the next meeting.

Action:  Candace will create a sign for the new BOD board, based on Chris’s outline, as soon as it arrives.

Discussion: the BOD should create a budget for itself 


Action: creation of a BOD budget will be added to August’s agenda.

Monthly Agenda Items: (7:43)

GM Financials:


Comments from GM Financial Report:

 “May was the best month ever in terms of sales although the bulk of the sales were generated in the first 2 weeks. Daily average remained high and GPM improved.

Nice strong numbers reflecting work put in by staff to improve our profitability.

Note: Working member discounts have remained stable even though the program is frozen.                                                                                                                       May/June Happenings: The parking lot remodel finally took place and seems to be a good move according to the customers. Final work will continue thru the summer              I am still interviewing for the Store Manager position. This new management position will oversee operations, the facility and several of the department managers and generally improve the business.                                                                                                        I’ve created another new position: member outreach. This position is posted and I plan to begin interviews shortly. My hope is that this person will work to increase the number of members as well as increase the avenues and opportunities for greater member engagement.                                                                                                                         In mid July we will bring a consultant from ECRS/Catapult to help train our inside staff as to how better to utilize our POS system. All staff that uses the system will be required to attend. The deli register should be up and running by then.                                                      In early September will bring back Carole Coulter for training in hiring and supervising staff. With a large number of new managers we need to ensure that they have the skills and tools to do the job of supervision correctly and effectively.                                           “Baby Day” July 19th will feature items we carry for baby’s and toddlers, some fun crafts for the younger folks in a special “Co-op Kidz” day as well as bringing in some local professionals who can help answer Mum’s questions.                                                                                            Our MADay, held June 19th, resulted in the biggest days worth of sales ever! With $37,987 in sales and 1200 customers we had an average basket of $31.66!”

Bill motioned, seconded by Kimberly, to accept and find in compliance the GM financial report and financials; vote was unanimous to accept.


GM Reports on Policies A2 & C1:

Policy C1: 

Discussion: Should the method for this policy be direct inspection?  Does the BOD need to report how Kenna performs her duties?  Does this policy require 2-way reporting?

Action: Gary will send ideas to the BPD committee concerning which policies require “2-way street” reporting and direct BOD inspection

Kimberly motioned, seconded by Kathleen, to accept Kenna’s report in compliance with C1; vote was unanimous to accept, Gary abstained

Policy A2:

Discussion: building data of local products.

Action: Amy and Kenna will ask during the upcoming Catapult training if/how its possible to track local products.

Bill motioned, seconded by Kathleen, to accept Kenna’s report on policy A2 as compliant; vote was unanimous to accept.

New Agenda Items: (8:15)

Equipment Purchases:


The Co-op’s accountant, Jim Pilcher, recommend $1500 be the dividing line between expensed and depreciated purchases. 


 It was decided this is a policy issue that required five people to vote so Chris was called to vote.

Kimberly motioned, seconded by Bill, that the board authorizes purchases under $1500 to be immediately expensed instead of depreciated, vote was unanimous to authorize.

Cardboard Baler:


Discussion: Will it reduce the number of pick-ups? Who will fix it?

Kathleen motioned, seconded by Gary, to authorize Kenna to purchase the cardboard baler; vote was unanimous to authorize.

Fall Schedule:

It was proposed that meetings continue to be the 2nd Tuesday of the month.


Action:  Kimberly will email everyone with the meeting schedule proposal.

Bill has begun communicating with Laddi Luschin, an attorney who works with co-ops, about our bylaws and articles of incorporation.  The entire BOD will be included in the discussion but Bill will remain the point person.

Next Meeting:  August 12th, 6 pm

Meeting Adjourned: 8:35 pm

BOD President’s Signature:                                                               Date:
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